
Land capability class

A Land Capability Class designation is a statement of a soil's suitability for
use as cropland. The different classes are defined as follows:

Class I. Soils in this class are suitable for cultivation over a long
period of time. They are moderately well drained to well-drained, deep,
productive, nearly level, not subject to more than slight erosion regard-
less of treatment, and are free from overflows that interfere with
planting, growing, or harvesting of crops.

Class II. This class includes soils that are suitable for cultivation
over a long period of time. However, they have some hazards and limita-
tions such as gentle slopes, slight erosion, or moderate wetness. The
following are some of the practices that may be needed to overcome the
hazards and limitations of soils in this class: crop rotations that
include soil-conserving and soil-improving crops at least one-half of the
time, water control, contour farming, and diversion of water from
upslope.

Class III. Soils in this class are good for cultivated crops, but they
have severe limitations that reduce the variety of plants that can be
grown, require special conservation practices, or both. The following
are the treatments that may be needed: terracing and contour cultivation,
strip cropping, and crop residue management. They also need intensive
crop rotations, which include soil-conserving and soil-improving crops at
least two years out of three. Diversion of upslope water or other water
control measures may also be needed.

Class IV. Soils making up this class have very severe limitations that
restrict the choice of plants, require very careful management, or both.
Some of the limitations are steep slopes, excessive wetness, or poor soil
characteristics. They should be managed in a rotation, which includes
soil-conserving and soil-improving crops at least three-fourths of the
time. When cultivated, sloping land should be broken in strips and will
require practices such as terracing and contour farming. Wet lands will
require water control. Both sloping and wet land will require
conservation of organic residues. As a rule, these soils are best suited
for pasture or hay.

Class V. Soils in this class are not suitable for cultivation but may be
used for permanent vegetation. These soils are not more than slightly
susceptible to erosion and, therefore, they require no special conser-
vation practices or restrictions in use. These soils may be frequently
flooded or poorly drained. Good grazing management is required if uti-
lized for pasture or range, or good timber management if used for wood-
land. All areas should be protected from wildfire.

Class VI. Soils in Class VI have severe limitations that make them
generally unsuitable for cultivation and limit their use largely to
pasture or range, woodland, or wildlife food and cover. Restrictions
commonly needed on pasture and range include deferred and rotational
grazing to maintain a good soil cover at all times. Timberland should be
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